

"Sharing the saving knowledge of Jesus Christ, preparing hearts and minds to impact the world for Him!"

Clinton Christian Academy Board Notes

September 13, 2021

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Art Room for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, Sept. 13. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Keith Carmichael. Jeff Lowe gave this month's devotion which focused upon I Samuel 17—the story of David & Goliath, which is a wonderful reminder of God's faithfulness in delivering us when faced with challenges. Also, a wonderful reminder that we should remember that God is in the battle **with** us and that we should ask for God's help, believing He will answer, then giving Him the glory for victory! Prayer requests were shared. The minutes from August 17 were approved. The financial reports and bills from the month of August were reviewed and approved.

- Mrs. Ritchie reviewed the most current enrollment which is currently at 161. There are 29 new families that have enrolled students at CCA! We are excited to have this wonderful opportunity to share the saving knowledge of Jesus Christ and prepare hearts and minds to change the world for Him!
- The Board of Directors were updated regarding the completion of the drainage work at the front of the main building. Special thanks to Dennis Maupin and Bill Steward for their help in repairing this area for us! You gentlemen are greatly appreciated.
- Mrs. Ritchie reported that Jeff Ferguson and Dennis Maupin were instrumental in helping to get our electronic sign functioning again. Although it is improved in function, there is still a portion of the sign that isn't lighting properly that is still being investigated. Thanks Jeff and Dennis for your assistance in helping with our electronic sign!
- The Board of Directors were informed that all positions for this year's staff have been filled! Mrs. Ashlee Henny volunteered to help Mrs. Janet Young with the after-school supervisor's position until track season begins. Thank you, Mrs. Henny, for your service to our students in ASSP. Please help us pray that God will send the perfect person to supervise in the after-school study program when March (track season) rolls around!

SEPTEMBER BOARD DISCUSSIONS

➤ Jeff Lowe updated the Board of Directors regarding the first meeting of the "Facilities Exploration Committee" (FEC) formed per the Board's request following last month's business meeting. The following individuals have agreed to serve on this important committee: Kyle Adkins, Dain Sisk, Jeff Adams, JD Manning, Forest Bishop, and Dennis Maupin. Jeff Lowe will chair this committee. The first meeting was held on Thursday, Sept. 9 and consisted of a walk-through the entire facility as well as discussion about current enrollment and some identified areas targeted for improvement.

The committee asked that Mrs. Ritchie also assemble a staff committee to gather input regarding facility improvements that are prioritized in order of importance. This list will then be shared with the Facilities Exploration Committee. The FEC plans to meet regularly over the next few months to help bring recommendations to the Board of Directors for consideration as the long-range plan for facility expansion is developed. What an exciting time to be at CCA!

> Special thanks to Logan's Heating and Air (Lennox) for their generous donation to CCA for playground improvements! Stay tuned for a new piece of playground equipment that was made possible because of these special funds!

BOARD WELCOMES NEW MEMBER

Mr. Elroy Schumacher joined the CCA Board of Directors this month! Mr. Schumacher is a local veterinarian (semi-retired) and will be a wonderful board member due to his passion for the Lord and his love of Christian education. Welcome Mr. Schumacher!